
April 1, 2015 
 
Club Managers Message 
 
Dear Members, 
 
We hope that have had a wonderful Chinese New Year and Qing Ming Festival and that you are 
having a great “Year of the Goat”. 
 
Our bunker renovations continue with another additional bunkers being completed in 2015 as we 
have done on Hole 17 in 2014.   
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2015 will also mark our first time to top dress (sand) our fairways which, after coring, will reduce 
the amount of thatch and create a stronger firmer surface which will allow the ball to begin to 
roll forward. 
 
Our staff training programs continues with customer service training for our Caddies and F&B 
staff together with process and safety training for our Grounds Maintenance Team. 
 
Beginning in April our F&B department will hold a periodic Steak Night as well a BBQ night.  
Please join us for each of these events, where we slow cook, using our own Lychee wood the 
finest Prime Rib, Beef Ribs, BBQ Brisket, Beef Tenderloin, Smoked Turkey and Ham.  Please see 
our Wechat notices for event details  

 
 
We are moving forward in our commitment to provide you with the finest golf and club 
experience in Southern China.   
 
With Best Regards 
Tim 


